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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

36th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of Bulgaria – 6 November 2020
Madame President,

Sri Lanka appreciates the informative presentation by the delegation of Bulgaria. 

We note that the care and fulfilment of the rights of children with disabilities remains high on the Government’s agenda and that the first Centre for Integrated Services for Children with Disabilities and Chronic Diseases was opened in 2018.

Sri Lanka also appreciates that education is a national priority in Bulgaria and is implemented in accordance with the principle to guarantee equal access to quality education and inclusion of every child and student, based on equality, non-discrimination, tolerance, preservation of cultural diversity and inclusion. 
We welcome the adoption by the Council of Ministers in 2019 of the National Action Plan for the Promotion of Equality between Women and Men (2019-2020), which follows the principles, objectives and priorities of the National Strategy for the Promotion of Equality between Women and Men.
We also note the implementation of the National Strategy for Poverty Reduction and Promotion of Social Inclusion 2020, adopted in 2013. 

In the spirit of constructive engagement, my delegation recommends that Bulgaria 

· Ratify the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families. 
· Allocates adequate resources to ensure full implementation of the National Programme for Improving Mother and Child Healthcare (2014–2020) as recommended by the Committee on the Rights of the Child.

· Takes effective measures to prevent and eradicate human trafficking, investigate all allegations of trafficking, and prosecute and punish perpetrators; 
· hold targeted consultations with families, children and civil society organizations to strengthen measures for reducing child poverty, as recommended by the Committee on the Rights of the Child.
We wish Bulgaria success in its UPR engagement.
